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    August 9, 2017 Minutes

Vice President Tony Guerrieri called the meeting to order at 6:51 P.M.  Jim Tiffany, Lynn Tiffany, Aaron Cartee, Melissa Cartee, Tony Guerrieri, Doug Magno, Sharon Wilson, Todd Schuerman, Roberta Manley, Eddie Jacobs

Minutes from July 13, 2017 were reviewed.  Doug motioned and Tony seconded the approval of the Minutes.  All were in favor.

Old Business – Old Business was covered in the Committee Reports.

Athletic Director Report – Brian Moe was absent from the meeting.

Coaches Requests- Schalls’ (Football)  request has been tabled until next meeting. Unclear on how this request will benefit the team? One time fee? Any additional fees? Coach was not present. Gerdes (Trainer) has requested 2 iPads. Roberta motioned to approve the Trainers request. Aaron seconded. All were in favor. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

President Bob Kula – Bob was absent from the meeting.

Vice President Tony Guerrieri – Tony requested “all hands” next week for the Green/White game.  Passes will be red this year. All Season Sports family passes will be $75. Lynn and Melissa will sell season passes at sports meeting Tuesday night. Football family would like to borrow a grill Saturday. Doug will deliver and fill new tanks. Eddie motioned to accept The Vice President’s report. Roberta seconded. All were in favor.

Volunteer Coordinator Sharon Wilson – 33 out off 88 football parent volunteered last year through February. Sharon added new volunteer spots (parent/student) in hopes to attract more volunteers.  Students may not handle cash. Reminder that volunteers may volunteer at any point during the school year. Will coordinate with  team volunteer coordinators to fill spots. Needs Ram Slam schedule to create volunteer time slots. Will talk to Abbey and/or Moe to create a master Google calendar of events to share with Board members. Doug motioned to accept the Volunteer Coordinator report and Lynn seconded. All were in favor.

Secretary Melissa Cartee – Melissa reviewed the updated Bylaws. Need to add membership requirements. Todd motioned to accept the Secretary’s report and Lynn seconded.  All were in favor.

Co-Concessions Sharon Vogel, Roberta Manley, Lynn Tiffany, Jim Tiffany  – Will begin to shop and stock for a full menu. Still need to arrange a date for a full cleaning of the outside stand. Still considering new menu items. Tony suggested asking local restaurants to be featured as a “menu item of the week” discounted promotion. Jim asked about high tables being replaced as they have become a hazard. Melissa motioned to accept the Co-Concessions report and Doug seconded.  All were in favor.

Spirit Wear Coordinator Todd Schuerman  – Todd requested an additional $3,000.00 for the purchase of new spiritwear. Roberta motioned to accept the request money. Jim seconded. All were in favor. The Bookstore has requested new items to be sold inside their store. Todd will figure out logistics and pricing. Outside stand should be put together like the inside stand to sell spiritwear. Confirmed the tent will be set up for all home football games. Will need volunteers to help sell in tent.Todd asked for help/suggestions for pricing of new items. Tony  motioned to accept the Spirit Wear Coordinator report and Eddie seconded.  All were in favor.  

Treasurer Eddie Jacobs – Football family spending has been a little heavy. Will continue to monitor. Bowl-a-rama is on the 19th and the Football family has asked to borrow iPads for use for admissions.  Doug will deliver the iPads. Safe is back to original starting amounts and drawers are all set for Green and White game. Reminder to count safe drawer and fill out appropriate paperwork. Todd motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report. Tony seconded. All were in favor.

Social Media Doug Magno – Doug will need to spend $139.20 to update our annual subscriptions (hosting website $119.40/yr and malware protection $19.80/yr). All subscriptions will expire August 31, 2018. Turkey Trot website is ready to go. Contract has been signed with Ethan. Mid-October will be the cut off for guaranteed shirt size. Tony motioned to accept the Social Media report and Melissa  seconded. All were in favor.

New Business – None.

Aaron motioned and Doug seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 P.M.; the motion was passed.  The next general meeting will be held in Room 1350 on September 13, 2017.

Minutes were taken and prepared by Melissa Cartee
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